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THE METHODIST COUNCIL

The Progress of the Implementation of the 'Extending Discipleship and Exploring Vocation' (2006) Report

Summary

This is a progress report for the information of the Council.  A fuller and updated report will be prepared for the Conference.  Meanwhile, further information can be obtained from the Formation in Ministry Office

Jonathan Kerry/Wendy Kilworth Mason

March 2007

*** Resolution

The Council receives the report and authorises the Team to prepare a suitable up-to-date report for the Conference.

1. Considerable work has been carried out by both the Core Implementation Group and a sub-group that has been considering the necessary changes to candidacy.  The working papers from both groups have been widely distributed and the responses from various parties have aided our work.   

2. That which was envisaged in the 2006 Conference report and resolutions has begun to take on a definitive shape.  

3. When Margaret Jones met with the Chairs in January and made a presentation about EDEV she was well received and was able to bring their helpful feedback to the Implementation Group.  The Chairs raised some concerns that are now being addressed.

4. The anticipated changes to Standing Orders have been sent to David Gamble for advice.  Wesley Study Centre has reported to various interested parties on the progress of the website development and upon its experience with 'Pilot Project' Area Groups.  Some individual pilot students have embarked upon tailored Foundation Training schemes and some of these students will be offering as candidates for ministry (presbyteral and diaconal) in 2006-7. 

5. As the work gathers pace, we considered our priorities and have put in place a timetable:

6. September 2008 EDEV is due to launch, officially.  In the build up to that launch:

· May 2007-- Our implementation groups hope to make known to Chairs and District Ministries Secretaries the requirements for the Candidacy Portfolio for anyone wishing to candidate in 2007-8 who has not completed Foundation Training (FT).

· May 2007--We hope to publish the Job/Role Descriptor for Regional Exploration Guides
· June 2007-- Dissemination of Journaling Guidelines.

· June 2007 -- We are hoping that Ken Kingston's schedule will allow him to prepare a publicity leaflet for inclusion in the stipend mailing.

· September 2007--The website is scheduled to launch in interim form.  

· 26 January 2008-- Training day for new members of Ministerial and Diaconal Candidates Selection and Appeals Committees.  As in the last 2 years, we will incorporate training of some members of District Candidates' Committees, inviting representatives of the District Committees of Districts that will be assessing the candidacies of anyone who, not having undergone Foundation Training, candidating, therefore, on the basis of a portfolio.  

· January 2009-- representatives of the remainder of the Districts' Committees will be called for training; we are considering having 2 training events, one in the North and the other at Methodist Church House.  
7. In summary, various things are in final revisions and we are endeavouring to ensure that, in their anxiety to offer as candidates for ordained ministry, people don't begin to work towards meeting the criteria as set out in draft documents rather than waiting for the publication of the final agreed guidelines.   

